
 

Happy Friday! 

Ofsted Report 

Every week, various people visit our school and it is always lovely to hear the positive things they say. I am extremely 
proud of Southville Primary and when Ofsted visited at the end of March they spent several days (including two in 
school) looking at and evaluating almost every aspect of what we do and how we do it.  

All feedback is equally valuable to us and the attached report is something we are all extremely proud of. Not 
necessarily because Ofsted have said we’re ‘Good’ but because in the report it describes (albeit in very factual Ofsted 
speak!) the nurturing and ambitious school we know and love.  

Ofsted identified only one area for development and this is something we have already been working on. This is 
indicative of the many strengths they recognised during their visit. 

However, at Southville we remain very ambitious and know exactly what we need to do in order to ensure this is the 
best possible school for every one of our children. We also recognise we are on a journey and are continuously looking 
to improve, but this report is a welcome validation of where we are at the moment, and a green light for the next 
exciting stage. 

Thank you again for your support during this process and for the important part you play in making this school the 
special place it is. The final report is attached to this message.  

May Fayre 

Not long to go now until the May Fayre which is taking place tomorrow (20th May) at Myrtle. The Fayre is 1pm to 4pm 
and it will include all manner of stalls and activities to enjoy. A big thank you in advance to Helen and everyone on the 
PTA who have worked tirelessly to plan and prepare the event and who will be working so hard on Saturday to ensure 
it is a success. It is shaping up to be a really lovely community event.  

One attraction that I think will be less popular, if I'm honest, is the 'soak the headteacher with sponges' stall. There 
may however be a couple of children who kindly wish to help cool me down, in which case I will be 'in the chair' as the 
fayre opens at 1pm.  

Mr Commander will be taking up his place in the chair at 2pm and the queue has already started to form.  

Hope to see you there! 

Whole School Assembly Theme 

Last week in my newsletter I mentioned that this week is National Mental Health Week, and the theme is Anxiety. 
With that in mind, it was my intention to use the assembly on Monday to reflect with the children on how worries can 
feel and we can try to respond.  

It then so happened that last weekend I was involved in a mountain biking 'incident' and although I wasn't seriously 
hurt, it did generate a lot of emotions in me which I was able to reflect on with the children in assembly.  



We talked about how the 'worry monster' sometimes arrives because our brain is trying to keep us safe, but that this 
can sometimes make it difficult to do things that we really want or need to do. I shared the emotions I went through as 
I prepared to re-ride the same trail I had crashed on and the steps that I had found to be helpful, which were: 

• Embrace the emotion 
• Talk to someone about the root cause of the worry 
• Talk to someone about the best next step to take 
• Lean into the unknown  

I should also apologise for any upset caused by a picture of my grazed nose which, once projected onto the screen in 
the hall, was absolutely colossal and quite terrifying, even for me! 

This Week's Eco Club - Meeting 7 

Today in Eco Club we made posters about general recycling for the PTA Fair. One of the Eco Club members did a 
presentation about house plants, including a banana plant, and the positive impacts it has. We are thinking about 
whether we can put some plants in classrooms and across the school in the future.  

 



Keeping Safe Online 

We would like to raise awareness within our parent and carer community about being safe online. 
  
In recent weeks we have had a number of challenges arising within school linked to keeping safe online and using 
mobile technology especially when making appropriate choices linked to mobile apps - WhatsApp and others. 
  
It is vital that we support our children to make good choices when using technology. 

• Do you know what apps are on your child's phone / tablet and are these shared with yourself? 
• Do you regularly monitor the search history on the computer your child uses at home? 
• Do you have parental controls on devices and is this password protected? 

The monitoring of your child's device is extremely important and should be done so in a supportive and open way. A 
recent incident on WhatsApp highlighted to the school that across a group of children, only a few mobile devices were 
being routinely checked by adults at home. More concerning was the fact that the children didn't feel compelled to 
share the incident with their parents in an open way. We want our whole community to be able to talk and share. It is 
through supportive structures that we can ensure the children feel safe, happy and supported online. 
  
The NSPCC website provides information for parents on making the conversations positive and age appropriate. 
  
Teaching Your Child about Internet & Online Safety | NSPCC 
  
The Welcome to the Keeping Bristol Safe Partnership website. (bristolsafeguarding.org) also provides information for 
parents about keeping children safe online.  
  
It is vital you have these conversations with your children and we are also looking into external providers to come in 
and run workshops with parents and carers on how to help children to keep safe online. 
  
There is further information at the foot of this newsletter. 
  
Water Bottles and Sweets 
  
Although at the time of writing the rain has returned, it has generally been much warmer this week so please ensure 
your child has a water bottle in school every day.  
  
Also, we have noticed an increasing number of children bringing in sweets and fizzy drinks into school. In many cases 
this is the older children, some of whom buy these items on their way to school so I would be grateful if you could re-
iterate this message at home. Thank you in advance for your help with this.  
  

Have a lovely weekend, Andy Bowman 
  
  
  
  
  

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/talking-child-online-safety/
https://bristolsafeguarding.org/children/support-for-families/online-safety/
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